The Florida Adult and Technical Distance Education Consortium

Minutes – January 22, 2008
The meeting was held at Orlando Tech, Orlando, Florida. 
Suzanne Ensmann, President, called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  
Members present included:   Suzanne Ensmann (IRCC), Paul Sanchez (IRCC), Kim Gates (Broward), Therese Letourneau (FLVS), Martha Meyers (for Linda Agresta, Manatee), Carolyn Allen and Nancy Marsh (Pasco),   Peter Borowski (Polk), and Cheryl Sherlock (Seminole CC), Marie Coleman (Collier), Jamie Eddleman and Suzanne Archer (Orange).
Members present by phone/Elluminate: Dennis Radice (Central Florida Community College), Marilyn Duclos-Balliet  (Hillsborough),  Juliana Davis (Palm Beach),  Barry Sams (Union), Debra Hargrove (FL Tech Net), Joan Luebbe (Central Florida Community College), Bob Johnston (Pinellas). 
Welcome and Announcements: Suzanne Ensmann welcomed everyone.  Suzanne announced the new membership of Central Florida Community College and introduced Dennis Radice.  CFCC covers three counties: Citrus, Levy and Marion.  However, they provide adult ed to Levy County offering: ABE< GED< DSL< AHS< and PSAV.

Suzanne also noted some individuals have left positions in their schools and will have replacements members in FATDEC.  Paul Tremel has taken a new assignment and has been replaced by Cheryl Sherlock; Bernadette Propst has left DBCC for a new position; and Lynn Godwin, FATDEC Treasurer, has left ACE for a new position.


New personnel include: Ellen LaVoie who has accepted the web-based curriculum grant position with FATDEC and Therese Letourneau (FLVS).

CARRYOVER BUSINESS 

Minutes from 11/13/07 were distributed through email addresses.  Time was allotted for reading/review of old minutes.  
Motion was made to accept the minutes by Marilyn Duclos; seconded by Juli Davis. Discussion was opened.  Corrections/updates were made to the list of committees.  Motion passed.  
Kim Gates will post the minutes to the FATDEC.com site as well as the agenda for the meeting to remain in compliance with Florida’s Government-in-the-Sunshine Laws.  Go to www.FATDEC.com and click the link for “Resources” at the top of the page; select the link for “Minutes.”
BUSINESS  ITEMS
Meeting Date
The next general meeting date: March 26, 2008 via Elluminate.
BUDGET
The following members have paid the membership fees as of 12/14/07: Hillsborough County, Polk County, DeSoto County, Union County, Santa Rosa County, Bay County , Sheridan Technical Center (Broward County), Pasco County, Collier County, Sumter County, Leon County School Board.

FATDEC Fiscal Year

Carolyn Allen opened a discussion of the FATDEC fiscal year by asking, “Does the fiscal year need to remain the same as the grant year even though dues are paid in October?  When we moved the contract year did we change the fiscal year?”  Presently the fiscal year is July 1 – June 30.  The “Issues Committee” has been asked to write the “verbage” to amend the By-Laws clarifying the fact payment of dues in October does not reflect the FATDEC fiscal year.  Verbage was tentatively written to say “However, full payment of annual user costs for the current year is due to the FATDEC treasurer no later than October 1st of that year.  This October 1st due date in no way reflects the FATDEC fiscal year, but provides the additional time necessary for educational agencies to review current program funding status and then present the FATDEC budget and user cost fee for local governing body approval and completion of the purchasing/payment process.”  That will be sent to members for review and comments.
Visitor

Jamie Eddleman introduced Diane Culpepper, Director of Winter Park Tech in Orlando and President of FACTE, a career and technical education association.
Diane is interested in becoming a part of FATDEC.  Carolyn Allen commented on the services FATDEC could provide career and tech; excited they have come to us.  Jamie mentioned the issues of compliance and compatible technology to share the course content in different systems.

Question: Should fee structure adjustments be readdressed?  Diane is asking, “How can we join the resources?”
Educator Update
Kim Gates presented updates on the GED (v6).  Remember you should now phase out students in the old shell and transfer them to the new version.  Assessments grades do not transfer to the new shell.  Enter all new students in the GED (v6) shell.  Kim also announced the three new courses for development include: English I, Algebra 2, and Marine Science. Because the developers did not realize it was part of the task when creating the curriculum, answer keys are still needed for the following courses: English II, III, IV, Web Design I & II, World History, and Computing for College Careers.   Please contact Kim Gates if you want to submit answer keys for any of the courses.
Grant Updates

Debra Hargrove reported the setup is in motion to pilot ESOL software – “Ellis Academic” and “English Discoveries” in Palm Beach, Collier and IRCC beginning February 14th, for sixteen weeks.  The webpage FAVES.org was presented for review.  Suggestions were made to enlarge the FATDEC icon and wording to establish the FATDEC grant funding of the project.
Ellen La Voie and Kim Gates are responsible for the eight deliverables of the grant.  Six people are helping with course reviews.  Three teams of “SME” (subject matter experts) will assist in meeting the deliverables.  Ellen defined the difference between distributive (the current structure with an asynchronous learning model) and distance learning (a learning community with collaborative exercises).  Ellen asked, “Three courses ready for March…What you are looking for as an end product?”  Group discussion.
Status of CFCC Membership

Joan and Dennis were re-welcomed as the newest members of FATDEC.

Recap of Manatee Training

Martha Meyers and Nancy Marsh reported on the new teacher and administrator training session at Manatee Tech Institute with Kim Gates.  The training presented an overview of FATDEC and was used as a recruiting tool.  Kim noted Marilyn Kline was great to work with and wants another training at the south end of Region IV.  Collier County (Marie Coleman) offered to host.
Website

Kim Gates asked for up-to-date information for each course posted on the website.  If you want to help, send the information to Al Mitchell. Contact information for district members should be updated to be current in light of the recent changes in some districts.  Technical courses also need to be posted to the website.






- Lunch Break (45 minutes) –

Suzanne reopened the afternoon session.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
By-laws and Fiscal Year (Issues Committee)

Carolyn Allen explained the dates of the fiscal year for FATDEC are July 1 – June 30th.  The by-laws need to clarify the payment of fees does not coincide with the dates of the fiscal year.  Juli Davis asked, “Is there a penalty for late payment of fees?”  At this time there is no penalty.
Committee suggested wording for the by-laws:  
However, full payment of annual user costs for the current year is due to the FATDEC treasurer no later than October 1st.  The due date in no way reflects the FATDEC fiscal year, but provides the additional time necessary for educational agencies to review current program funding status and then present the FATDEC budget.
Training Needs
Kim Gates explained we have some things to consider before we set up additional trainings: 
· What kind of trainings do we want to offer?
· We have grown too large for one site; regional trainings are needed.

· RTC can be supportive with advertising as well as financial assistance.

· Elluminate “free” session begins January28, with full access and a possible one month extension.
FATDEC Committees

According to the By-Laws, each voting member of FATDEC is to serve on a committee and each committee needs a chairperson.  A vice chair and a recording secretary are also recommended to provide minutes to share with the membership.  Each committee should plan a meeting to discuss purpose and goals before the March 26th General Meeting, Suzanne needs to be notified so that she may attend.  Suzanne has a conference call number with no charge, when she initiates the call.  Committee reports will be shared at the next FATDEC meeting. 

An updated list of committee members to date is below:  
Course Acquisition, Selection, Development & Evaluation:

1. Jamie Eddleman, Chair (Orange)


2. Bob Johnston (Pinellas)


3. Karine E. Johns (Hillsborough)


4. Jeannie Justice (IRCC)


5. Therese Letourneau (FLVS)


6. Nancy Marsh (Pasco)

Issues (Example, data):

1. Carolyn Allen, Chair (Pasco)

2. Martha Jo Markey (DeSoto)

3. Don Piduch (Brevard)

4. Nancy Marsh (Pasco)


5. Suzanne Archer (Orange)


6. Paul Sanchez (IRCC)

Infrastructure and Technologies: 

1. Kim Gates, Co-Chair (Broward)


2. Maggie Teachout (Lake County)


3. Ellen La Voie, Co-Chair (Grant Position)


4. Cheryl Sherlock (SCC)

Teacher and Student Support Committee:

1. Juliana Davis, Chair (Palm Beach)

2. Karen Tobias (Broward)


3. Marilyn Duclos-Balliet (Hillsborough)


4. Joan Luebbe (CFCC)

Membership & Partnership:

1. Pete Borowski, Chair (Polk)


2. Michael Heptinstall (Bay)


3. Al Mitchell (Citrus)


4. Linda Agresta (Manatee)


5. Martha Meyers (Manatee)


6. Donna Christopher (Santa Rosa)

Research and Grants:

1. Marie Coleman, Chair (Collier)


2. Barry Sams (Union)

3. Scott Woodall (Union)


4. Eric Suber (Sumter)
.

Autobiography – Marilyn Duclos-Balliet (Hillsborough)
I am a fifth generation Floridian.  I am the mother of four children in a blended family and I have five grandchildren.   I am a graduate of the University of Maryland at College Park, Maryland.  I began teaching in Hillsborough County in 1978, in secondary education as an English and drama teacher (like Anita Ryall).  I am the first, full-time online teacher in Hillsborough County.  I still teach one online GED class.  I have worked as a District Resource Teacher in Adult and Community Education for the past five years while I completed my Educational Leadership training at the University of South Florida.  My future plans include building a small cottage on my Grand Manan Island property in New Brunswick, Canada.
Closing Notes
· Sally Roberts, K-12 Educational Consultant for virtual education contacted Suzanne Ensmann regarding what FATDEC offers, if anything, for students who want to transition out of adult ed and into college and/or workforce.  Discussion.
· Our mission statement is posted at the FATDEC website.  Should we consider revising this statement to reflect the current DOE buzz words like “career pathways” and “transitional guidance”?

· Item for the Issues Committee to explore: CFCC has hybrid college prep classes.  Carolyn is utilizing the CPT Exam and corresponding software to work with underage GED students.  Pasco Community College also offers dual enrollment; Amy Williamson offers ACCU Track.
· Should FATDEC establish a cap for students or teachers per district/member?

· Volunteers requested to join the committee meeting with Diane Culpepper 2/25/08.
Meeting was adjourned.
